March 05, 2018

To Whom It May Concern,

I heard about Noelle Moore’s remarkable story about a year ago and was captivated by what she
founded from such a tragic event. Her story originated when she endured a heartrending situation
and transformed it into something remarkably positive. Noelle was in labor and was forced to
wait up to 30 minutes for a physician to arrive. In this time, her condition turned critical and by

the time she delivered, her child was already comprised and unfortunately, passed away.

It was clear that change in the hospitals was needed, and long overdue. From her experience,

Noelle established the Finley Project, which advocates for grieving parents and their departed

children. This project provides holistic care and comfort for the parents of bereaved children.

Even though change was needed in the hospital system, it has been an uphill battle, yet a
necessary one to be fought. The old system is antiquated and needs to be changed. Change brings
about pain, but growth. Naturally, all hospitals should establish an OB hospitalist system for their
obstetrical patients. Some tragedy can be avoided, and some cannot. The OB hospitalist program
is a necessity born from tragedy. Noelle knows both, the tragedy as well as the necessity of this

program.

Noelle has the courage and perseverance necessary to establish these hospitalist programs

throughout the nation. She has shown tremendous power, compassion, and innovation in a time




of calamity and heartbreak. Noelle's story speaks volumes on how she has advocated for change.
made a difference in the community, and has pursued theses changes through an ascending battle
in the medical system.

I look forward to the establishment of a contemporary maternity ward. with an OB hospitalist
available 24/7, for the needs of all unborn and their mothers. Noelle is the individual who can

make this dream a reality!
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